Merry Christmas!



Steady Stream of Accomplishment

rik Cemetery Association has a long tradition of giving by its member prove the Cemetery grounds dating from its earliest day; the instan-iist but a few are more recent and notable. The most recent improve-unding in 2008 when Dwight Cumming donarde a new metal well h provements followed the next year. Subsequent metal work matched

That laumhed a series of actions that have resulted in Clark Cemetery's official recogni-he IRS and the State of Texas for Clark Cemetery Association as a 50x (v) as Non-pointly Construy Organization. After Dat, Clark Cemetery was designated by the State as an officess Historical Cemetery, Later, Clark Cemetery was approved for a Texas Historical Cemeter Markey which is to the necessition in the near future.

Neody and Wayne Clark in measuring, laying out, and marking the grid on the g Wayne Clark was instrumental in getting the got (e) 33 application through. Sha and Kimberly Boretaly worked hard to get the applications approved with the Te commission. Kimberly researched and wrote an historical paper for the application on after that, Dwight provided funding to remoute the restrooms, removate an the pavilion and other improvements. Crig and Kimberly Beecksly designed pa book and otherly are built and then demoted for irrutalistic. Crigs was in-finding contracture to do metal and stone word, for the block, restroom recting well as a contracture to do metal and stone word, for the sixth, restroom recting signal metal work of the well hoose Dwight provided task in accel. Work on the





and Dave Comming

### New Donations and Improvements rting Christmas 2012 with be

(4) and locking metal entry gates (10).

and new Clark Cer n the New Year with great plans for the forthco

Thanks to efforts and coordination of Craig and Eimberly Boretsky, we now are going into th final stage of completing the restroom improvements started last year. They contracted for and donated stone wall linings (1), renovated interior (2), new signs (3 & 5), stone wall

Jeff Clark -- Trustee Ronnie Clark's son -- hand made the iron gates for the renovated restrooms. The gates were fabricated off site and powder coated to create a hard finish that is tougher than conventional paint for a durable metal finish. The restroom interior cinde blocks were painted and stone caps set on top so that they reach nearly to the roof (2). providing a smaller ventilation gap for better security and integrity. Kimberly Boretsky coordinated with County Precinct Commissioner George Conley wh thanks to him, removed the mound of fill dirt (6) to make way for a new improvement: th

-- an idea and donation of Craig ar The Board of Trustees met at the cemetery in late No mber and approved the Prayer Gard proposed by Craig and Kimberly. They then contracted with stone masons A and Brad Abbott to complete stone work on the restrooms, build walkways (4), add pillars with cap stones to the pavilion (7), and build a new stone Prayer Gar

ed Kimberly

see the top of the newsletter). Melvin and Sheila Woody and Melvin's brother, Jim Woody and sister, JoAnn Engberg, have sent (scripture engraving) and prayer bench (architectural cost stone).

and keeping us all up to date.

Other Volunteers By the way, thanks go out to Paul and Tammy Brown for their help on our Facebook gro

Thanks to Star Reedy Bradshaw for her donation of the clarkcemetery.org and clarkcemetery.com domains and much help and advice on search engine optimization

Thanks go to Donny Anderson for o

Thanks go out to Ronnie Clark for keeping up the cemetery along with Sam Cotter for adstone repairs and other work at the o etery along with Wayne Clark, Melvin Wo and Sam Cotter.

Thanks go out to all the volunteers doing work on site and off site for our families' Clark Cemetery and Association. There are many others who go unnamed who have contributed their time and efforts over time to help maintain and beautify the or

# Thanks to Parker County Precinct 1 Commissioner George Conley for the re

Improvement Challenges for the New Year need to beautify and privatize our Prayer Garden area with plants like Flow Old Blush, Lady Banks Rose, Duchess de Brabant, and Mutabalis rose bushes, Crape Myrtle, Flame Acanthus, Blue Sapphire Cypress or other hardy, drought-resistant plants or trees to eclude our prayer garden. Contact Trustee Melvin Woody to find out about local Weatherfo resources for buying and delivering plants. Please donate plants or designate a plant gift fur

t our upcoming 2013 Annual Meeting. Our next improvement goal: \$2,000 for a 20-foot flag pole and flags. You or

Look for Upcoming 2013 Annual Meeting News Be sure to read the 1st Quarter 2013 eNewsletter for highlights of our upcoming Clark Cemetery Association 2013 Annual Meeting. There will be lots of announcements and dedications. Don't miss it. In the meantime, watch for updates via eBulle

## Duard Ruland Continues to Recover

hose goals by making your donation today.

Trustee Duard Ruland is now at Cherokee Rose Manor Nursing and Rehab Center, 203 Bo Gibbs Boulevard, Room 51 in Glen Rose, Texas. 254-897-7361. Continue to keep Duard in yo neavers. He can provise visitors. Stop by and see him if you can

Editor's Note: Ple re take a Ma t of Sil ichool, Newton s, Cor